Jim O’Donnell, Managing Director, BMW (UK) Ltd

Official Opening of the BMW Group Academy UK

Friday 5 May 2006.

-Check against delivery- 

Thank you Jeff.

Good morning, Ladies and Gentlemen.

I am delighted to welcome you here to the official opening of the BMW Group Academy UK.

I would like to spend the next few minutes looking at some of the business reasons which led to our decision to make such a significant investment in this superb new training and development facility.

I will then explain how it underlines BMW Group’s ongoing commitment to the skills agenda in the UK.

While I risk preaching to the converted, recruitment and retention of skilled people are critical issues facing both the automotive sector and, of course, BMW UK.  

It is encouraging to see that the skills gap is registering higher on the political agenda, but I do wonder if there is true recognition of the real investment that business is continuing to make in training and development.

BMW UK’s investment in people development was 12 million pounds last year.  That represents an average of £1,100 for every person employed in our BMW and MINI dealer networks.

But as a Scotsman, I’m sure you would expect me to look very hard at any request from my colleagues to spend not only 17 million pounds to build the new BMW Group Academy UK, but also a further 12 million pounds every year thereafter to deliver the training!

So how do you argue the business case for such a substantial investment, particularly in the tough economic conditions in which we operate today?

Underpinning everything we do is the continued growth we’re forecasting for BMW, MINI and motorcycle sales in the UK.  And a direct impact of this sales growth can be seen in the number of people working in our dealerships.  This needs to increase from 11,000 today to 12,500 people by 2010.  

Put simply, all of those people need to have the right skills to do their jobs properly. With the number of days training forecast to increase from 45,000 man-days to over 60,000 man-days by 2010, we have to ensure that we are able to meet this challenge.

And at the same time we are seeing huge advances in the complex technology designed into our premium products.  

As such we are responsible for recruiting, developing and assisting in the retention of some of the most highly skilled people in the motor industry.

All of this means it is vital to provide more sophisticated training to ensure the right skills sets for our dealer networks.

And, as a significant UK employer with over 8,000 people directly employed by the BMW Group, we also have to consider the non-technical training needs of our own employees.

And that is why we are making this 17 million pounds investment in our brand new purpose-built residential training centre designed to deliver all our technical and non-technical training.

The BMW Group Academy UK became operational, on schedule, just two weeks ago.  For this we must thank our two key partners in this project – Verve Venues and GallifordTry – and, of course, our in-house Academy and Facilities teams. 

It has a workshop with 32 bays, 22 training rooms and a BMW and MINI showroom to simulate working dealer environments.  The Academy also features a dedicated apprentice training area with its own accommodation facilities and clubhouse for the current intake of 160-170 apprentices per year.

Personally, I’m glad to see that the Government has finally recognised the value of apprenticeships, not just for young people but also the more mature members of the workforce.  This is absolutely essential for the acquisition of skills that businesses need.

We see apprentices as integral to our continued success and to achieving the long- term people needs of our business.  Our planning highlights the need to increase our apprentice numbers from around 300 to 450 in the next three years.

We must continue to drive up skills levels in our dealerships through our in-house training programmes to keep apprentices committed to BMW.  And with a retention rate of ninety five per cent compared to an industry average of fifty per cent, this has to be worth every penny of the substantial investment both BMW and my dealer colleagues are making in this area.

Our in-house training and development function has enjoyed a number of successes, culminating in the prestigious Department for Education and Skills ‘Beacon Award’ status for our young people training. We are the only motor manufacturer to have achieved this.  

The government’s Adult Learning Inspectorate has also awarded us a double 1 ‘outstanding’ grade for our dealer modern apprenticeship programmes, an accolade awarded to only a handful of training organisations across the country.

BMW Motorrad UK, in partnership with Hull College, has officially launched its first ever motorcycle apprenticeship scheme. The college is the first of its kind in the UK to offer the BMW Career Programme Motorcycle Apprenticeship scheme.  BMW Motorrad is providing a range of motorcycles along with state-of-the-art computer testing equipment to train students across the country to become the BMW motorcycle technicians of the future.

With the support of BMW Motorcyles, students now have a fantastic Motor Vehicle learning environment to provide excellent skills, learning opportunities and qualifications needed in the modern work place.

These are tremendous results for the company and underline our real commitment to the skills agenda. By having in place a strong structure of programmes, we have been able to plan for the long-range training needs of the company while providing the best possible learning experience for all our dealer staff.  

But BMW UK is not only concerned with its own skills agenda.

The Company is very actively involved with the wider issues affecting training and development within the motor industry as a whole.   As Jeff mentioned, I am a Director of the Industry Skills Council and Automotive Skills Ltd and I am keen to bring BMW Group’s influence to bear wherever and whenever I can.

There is already a high level of industry co-operation with organisations such as Automotive Skills Limited and the Automotive Academy.  We welcome initiatives such as raising the levels of technical standards for dealership technicians, the development of a ‘young apprenticeship’ programme for 14 -16 year-olds and the mature modern apprenticeship scheme.  

Steve Nash, our Aftersales Director, is a member of the Skills Council, as well as Chairman of ASL's bid for a Retail Automotive Academy.

In addition, as Chairman of the IMI, the sector's largest awarding body with a 76% share of all automotive qualifications, Steve also ensures that we are very actively involved in efforts to raise standards across the industry.  

We were, for example, very heavily involved in the development of Automotive Technician Accreditation, which has become the first National Accreditation Scheme to be adopted by all major players in the motor industry.

The new Retail Automotive Academy aims to set the training agenda for the industry and will be influential in the direction and allocation of Government funds. This ensures that the funds are invested where they can bring about the greatest results.  

As an example, funds are currently applied to Apprentice training but, on average, only 35% of starters actually complete their courses and go on to be employed within the industry.  

BMW's completion rates are 50% higher than the industry average. This, therefore, represents far better application of the Government funding that we receive, and benefits the industry by providing a steady supply of good people. Initially for BMW and MINI, but for other employers in our sector too as some will move during the course of their careers.

Through the Retail Automotive Academy, we aim to positively influence the standards applied across the industry and, as befits our Beacon status, act as a centre of excellence and purveyor of best practice.

The collective investment in training made by all employers in our sector is truly vast. The establishment of a Skills Academy will provide the focus to help reduce unnecessary duplication of effort ensuring that we all gain the best possible results from those investments.

In conclusion, the BMW Group Academy UK has been borne out of business need rather than altruism.  It represents a key milestone in BMW UK’s 26-year history in the UK automotive sector.  

I look forward to seeing the results of our investment in the automotive skills agenda both here at the new BMW Group Academy UK, and also through our wider work with our partners in the automotive sector.

Our in-house team consistently puts learners at the heart of the service they offer.  I’m sure this will continue to provide our dealers and our employees with the industry-leading premium training and development programmes they have come to expect from BMW UK.

Thank you.  

I would now like to hand over to Jeff Jennings, the manager of the new BMW Group Academy UK.
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